






The request... 
Two weeks ago I brought a request for decision to the Committee of The Whole that a new Social 

Planning/Community Development position be added to the Municipal CFS management structure.  

This position would replace and augment the current contracting of these services through the Jasper 

Community Team model. I was asked to describe how this move would look financially, addressing the 

sustainability of the proposed new position.   

 

Here are some points to consider alongside the financial breakdown: 
 

It’s nothing new... 
Although this is a new position under the municipal structure, it is not entirely a new position. The creation 

of this new management role is actually the formalization of what has been a contractual position for many 

years. Until now, a contractor has been hired as the Jasper Community Team Coordinator to work closely 

with the CFS director to write grants and fulfill the requirements of those grants, as well as to act as an 

administrator for the Jasper Community Team Society.  

 

For the success of Jasper’s unique CFS model, it is crucial that this role be added to the municipal 

structure, as much of the department’s funding comes from grants. Without someone dedicated to the 

acquisition of grant funding and animating the projects and programs that result from successful grants,  

the model is vulnerable. 

 

The role of the Municipal contribution... 
The Municipality’s ongoing contribution to the model plays a vital role regardless of whether it’s a  

contribution towards rent or to the community development work of the department. Without a municipal 

contribution, the department would be unable to leverage outside funding because demonstrable local 

investment is a requirement of all grants that the department applies for. 

 

Great timing... 
An increase from the province to FCSS paired with a reduction in the rental cost for the COS office make 

this an opportune time to assure the ongoing sustainability of this critical work . By pooling those funds 

with funds generated by the JCT, the wages and benefits for a new Community Development Manager 

will be covered without affecting the bottom line of the existing CFS budget. 

 

When I first envisioned the Jasper Community Team model, I requested that the  

School District #3063 provide the bucket (the funding for the infrastructure for Community  

Outreach Services). In return, I made a commitment to find funding to fill the bucket  

(for the salaries and benefits for Community Outreach Services’ outreach staff). The School District 

took a leap of faith and for the past 20 years, I have fulfilled my end of the bargain without fail.  












